


Chairman: Cllr S P Waters                                                          Clerk: Mr G Bould
Minutes of the Annual General Meeting and Parish Council Meeting held on Wednesday 22nd June 2016 at Stoke-upon-Tern Village Hall starting at 7.30 pm.
Present: 
Chairman: Cllr P Waters
Councillors: Cllr K Newby, Cllr P Butters, Cllr R Wright, Cllr P Farmer, Cllr Mrs S Bartram, and Cllr D Moore 
Clerk: Mr G Bould.


RAF Shawbury: Cpl Jamie Lamb.

46.16. Welcome and Public Session.
Cllr P Waters formally opened the public session and welcomed the seven local Parishioners in attendance along with the RAF representative. One Parishioner raised the concerns of bus users at the loss of the 341/342 service. Mr Kevin Roberts from Broomfield asked the Parish Council if they could support his change of use planning application for his partner to run a small business based around swimming lessons at their recently constructed swimming pool developed under the properties permitted development rights within the domestic boundary of the site. Mr John Taylor presented a letter to the Parish Council raising a number of concerns in relation to the variation to planning conditions for the residential caravan site at Warrant Road. Cpl Jamie Lamb updated the Parish Council on the potential new community projects for development, with the review of the condition of bus shelters, and potential work at Dutton Close, Eaton upon Tern and Wistanswick once the Community Champion’s pilots start to emerge. The Chairman thanked all those present for raising their concerns and the Corporal for the update, the session was then closed.
47.16. Apologies for absence.
Cllr D Moore (work commitments)

Cllr P Farmer (illness)

Cllr Mrs S Birchall (Church meeting)

Cllr Mrs L Dams (work commitments)
Shropshire Council:  Cllr Mrs K Calder and Nicola Fisher
48.16. Disclosures of Personal and Prejudicial Interest.
None declared.
49.16. To approve the minutes of the meetings, 11th May & 14th June 2016.

Cllr K Newby proposed and Cllr R Wright seconded that the minutes were a true and accurate record of the meetings.  The minutes were unanimously agreed and signed by the Chairman.
50.16. Matters arising from the minutes.
1. Helicopter Noise Liaison Group
The Parish Council agreed that Cllr P Waters be the representative for 16/17.

2. Glebe field
Members agreed to the additional costs associated with the Glebe field in that the first cut would be £100 and up to five more cuts throughout the year 16/17 at £40 per cut to be agreed with Cllr K Newby and Trevor Goodwin the contractor.

3. 341/342 bus route
The Service will cease on the 31st July 2016 and Shropshire is attempting to develop a community transport alternative for Parishioners. Cllr P Butters agreed to help existing users of the service by the creation of a petition. 
4. The old tip at Wistanswick
Cllr K Newby agreed to pick up all the research so far in terms of the ownership of the ‘old tip’ from the minute books for the case to be made to the Land Registry in terms of formal ownership. Cllr R Wright to arrange a suitable time to collect. The Parish Council also agreed that the costs be covered for a licensed sprayer to tackle the Japanese Knotweed at the ‘old tip’ and any spread into the Chapels events field.

5. Litter bins.
Members agreed one litter bin to be sited at Wistanswick Institute (subject to agreement) a free standing bin (£148.77 + VAT & installation) or a wall/post mounted bin (£56.39 + VAT & installation). The emptying of the bin would be part of the negotiations with the Wistanswick groups as part of the Community Champions pilot within the settlement once those meeting had commenced. 
6. Ollerton footpath claim.
The Clerk had registered the evidence with Shropshire; in order to complete the claim some additional notices/paperwork is still required. Cllr Mrs S Bartram liaising with   Cllr Mrs L Dams agreed to follow this action up.
7. Bus shelter at the school
All outstanding issues with reference to the bus shelter had been resolved.

8. 16/01680/COU Broomfield, Rosehill, Stoke Heath: 
Use of existing swimming pool as D2 use for private swimming lessons
The Parish Council was minded not to support the application because the site structure has only been given any status through permitted development followed by a request for change of use as a commercial property. The Parish Councils view is if an initial application had been received for the construction of a commercial swimming pool in a garden location this would have failed. However, if Shropshire is minded to permit the application the Parish Council requests that it is a personal permission to the applicant for a temporary period of three years, the cessation of trading activities or the sale of the site whichever is the earlier.
9. Clerks Salary

Clerks hourly rates had been increased nationally through the national salary award (16/18), the approx cost per annum would be £49 which the Parish Council agreed.
51.16. Task force update Clive Barracks, Tern Hill.
The development potential of Clive Barracks at Tern Hill within the Parish boundary was raised as a matter for consideration. Members agreed that the Parish Council needed to be involved in any planning of the site as it would have a major impact upon the Neighbourhood Plan under development. It was agreed that the Chairman make contact with Owen Patterson MP to attend any meetings around the site discussions.
52.16. Neighbourhood Plan update
Members of the working group updated the Parish Council on the progress being made with the Neighbourhood Plan and the planned consultation with Shropshire Planners before the next Parish Council meeting.
53.16. Cemetery developments

Cllr K Newby to secure prices for oak gates and present to the next meeting.

54.16. Highway Maintenance
Members added to the list for the Chairman and Vice Chairman to take forward. Additional items raised at the meeting included the footpath outside 24, Langley Dale and the drainage gullies being covered after the verges had been cut. The Parish Council also agreed to raise again the positioning two initial ‘speed poles’ on Warrant Road and at Wistanswick with David Gradwell at Shropshire to be funded via CIL resources.
55.16. Financial Matters: 
1. Payments & Income: 
The Bank reconciliation and payments for approvals (set out below) were tabled, agreed and are held on the minute book file.
	Cheque no.
	Item and payment
	Amount.

	100460
	Post Office (PAYE)
	£     32.80

	100461
	Graham Bould (Clerks Salary)
	£1,203.70

	100462
	Graham Bould (Clerks expenses)
	£     111.16

	100463
	Shropshire RCC (membership renewal)
	£     26.00

	100464
	Allsorts Design & Print (printing newsletter)
	£   281.99

	100465
	Stoke on Tern Parish Hall Committee (hire of hall)
	£   155.00

	100466
	Eaton upon Tern Community Committee (S137 grant)
	£     50.00

	100467
	Wistanswick Institute (S137 grant)
	£     50.00

	100468
	Wistanswick WI (S137 grant)
	£     50.00


56.16. Planning Issues:  
1. 16/02362/VAR: The Paddocks, Warrant Road, Stoke Heath
The Parish Council resolved to object to the variation of any of the conditions applied by the planning inspector in June 2014. This is because the conditions were imposed by the Inspector to balance strong local objections with the need for residential caravans for local needs that support local traveling families. In terms of the removal of condition three, if Shropshire Council is minded to grant this condition a further personal temporary permission for three years should be imposed responding to and supporting local traveling families. Members also raised that some of the other requirements of the appeal did not appear to have been installed, for example the entrance splay and provision for foul drainage.
2. 16/02426/VAR: Land Part of OS1769, the Environment Agency.
No objections rasped for the borehole, cabinet and alterations to the access road
57.16. Correspondence.
1. The Parish Council agreed for the Clerk to attend the Shropshire Housing Group’s event ‘What Communities can do’ on the 13/07/16 and report back.
58.16.  Parish Matters and Actions.
1. Footpath No 12: the Famer had ‘reconstituted’ footpath no 12 across their field.
2. The footpath at Wistanswick had now been cleared.
Meeting closed at 9.07p.m. Date of next meeting: Wednesday 3rd August 2016. 
Signed:

Chairman 
3rd August 2016.
Clerk: Mr. Graham Bould, 18, Mendip Close Little Dawley, Telford, Shropshire. TF4 3JG. 

Phone: 01952 594758. E-mail: stokeparishcouncil@hotmail.co.uk,  

https://www.hugofox.com/community/stoke-upon-tern-parish-council-10148/about-us

4

